
Snyder Village Resident Council Officers             

   Ken Lewis, President                   (309)   367-2279 

Gary VanCleave, Vice President      (309) 367-2588 

Robyn Pannier, Secretary      (309) 635-5853  

Council Representatives 

Apartments: 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         Apartments 1 - 20  

Jodi Rassi                                                                                         309-922-6218                                                     Apartments 21 - 40 

Cottages: 

Area 1                          Gary VanCleave                                                                                     309-  367-2588                                  Fairview Circle  

Area 2                             Sharon Schumacher                                                     309-367-4851                                    Snyder Village Circle & Dove Drive   

Area 3                             Ruth Beneventi                                                                                 309-645-8516                              Rosewood Drive 

Area 4                            Ruth Beneventi                                                                                 309-645-8516                                  Bluebird Drive & Lakeshore Drive 

Area 5                           Rosie Alig                                                                                                                               309- 231-5813                                      Quail Run & Hummingbird Lane 

Area 6                          Mary Ann Bachman                                                      309-868-6015                                       Lark Lane & Bob White Lane 

Area 7                            Ken Lewis                                                                                                                             309-367-2279                                       Ashland Circle 

Area 8                         Sharon Carr                                                                                                                309-645-0136                                    Wren Place, Canary Ln south of E. Madison 

Area 9                          Dorothy Fahlberg                                                                   309-258-8013                                         Primrose Lane, Lilac Lane, 310-320 Flag St. 

Area 10                   Joan Gerjets                                                                                                             309-339-0622                                        Rambling Rose Ct, 402-416 Flag St 

Area 11                  Ed Kouri                                                                                                      309-367-2786           Golf Way, 503-513 Canary Lane 

Area 12                  Shirley Schroeder                                                                 309-367-2821                                       Ponds Court & Killdeer Lane 

Area 13                Garth Lambie                                                                                                     816-289-2313                                         Settlers Way & Robin Lane 

Area 14                 Dian Klobnak                                                    309-472-0382                                          Sierra Circle & Bridgeview 

 

 

 

Updated 9/1/23 



SNYDER VILLAGE RESIDENT COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 

August 09, 2023 

 

Joan Gerjets opened the meeting at 9:00 a.m. in the SV Center.  

 

Present were: 14 Council Representatives, 6 staff Members, 20 Residents  

Ken Lewis led the prayer and Jerry Key led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Joan Gerjets introduced Gary VanCleave as a new council member.  There will be an election of officers at the 

end of the meeting.  Thank you to Jerry Key and his committee, Sharon Kaufmann & Harvey Collett.   Deb 

Austin will be resigning from her position as council member.  Jerry Key will be resigning as a council 

representative for Primrose Lane, Lilac Lane & 310-320 Flag.  Dorothy Fahlberg will be replacing him.   

 

 

APPROVAL OF June 14, 2023, COUNCIL MEETING Minutes 

Sharon Schumacher made a motion that the minutes be approved, and Ken Lewis seconded the motion.  

Motion carried. 

 

RESIDENT COUNCIL MEMBERS’ REPORT 

Rosie Alig took a Welcome Basket to Marion & Sue Buchanan at 402 Hummingbird. 

Shirley Schroeder took a Welcome Basket to Rich & Margie Dodson at 1302 Killdeer. 

Jodi Rassi was pleased that the Bistro is running with a full menu, and everything is going well. She also 

commented about the railings and the great 35th Anniversary Party. 

Ed Kouri had a comment from neighbor, Carol Gallup, at 505 Golf of water in her gutters. She called 

maintenance once and they patched it, but there is still a problem. 

 

 

STAFF REPORTS 

 

JULIE BELTRAMEA 

Leta Wooley-taking possession of 318 Flag St. on August 28th  

 

Current Occupancy: 

Cottages-96% (6 vacant)   

Apartments-85% (6 vacant) 

Note: There are waiting lists for all cottage floor plans. We currently have availability for apartments. 

 

 

ADRIANNA TUSZYNSKI 

• We will be continuing our ‘Shop the Square’ and open tech hour 

• We have trips planned to Tanners Orchard, Chicago Field Museum, Starved Rock Land & Water Cruise, 

picnic at Eureka Lake, homecoming parade, and shuttle to the Village Market 

• Mike Cheesman will be coming to perform on the 11th. 

• We will host an international food tasting fair at the end of September. 

• Reminders: We will host our $5 fundraising lunch today to benefit Metamora Grade Schools accessible 

playground.  We have the Peoria Senior Citizen Band tomorrow at 2:00, Steve Hargis on the 14th, and Peoria 

Heights Band on the 31st.  



• Another reminder for potlucks: Please be sure to make extra so that the last few tables have choices. If you 

cannot, please consider donating so the department can provide the extra food. 

 

 

MIKE LANE 

2023 Benefit and Auction 

• The 2023 Benefit Online Auction catalog will be open for viewing beginning September 4th.  It will be open 

for bidding starting September 9th and will close at noon on September 23rd.  All items will be online.  The 

Auction will be open so you can purchase tickets for the “Lucy Card”, “What’s in the Box” and “Metamora 

Kirby Foods Gift Card” raffles beginning this Friday, August 11th.  The Metamora Kirby Foods Raffle has 4 

prizes: $1,000, $500, $250 and $100.  Raffle tickets will also be available from Joan Gerjets, Adrianna in the 

Retirement Community Activities Office, and from Christine in the Retirement Community Office.  All 

proceeds benefit the Snyder Village Resident In Need Fund.  Be sure to mark your calendar!  The auction site 

is: charityauction.bid/SVBenefitAuction or go to the Snyder Village website and click on “Ways to Give” – 

“Events” – “Annual Benefit Auction”. 

• If any of the Resident Council Representatives are still working on a themed basket from their area, please 

call the Development Office to let us know by Friday, August 11th, and please get the basket turned in by 

Monday, August 14th.  If you have questions, please call Joan Gerjets at (309) 339-0622. 

 

Village Market 

• The Village Market will be held on Saturday, September 16th from 9 am – 2 pm at the Metamora Kirby 

Foods.  We will have fresh pies, cinnamon rolls and all forms of our usual homemade items and goodies.  The 

very popular Pork Chop Cookout is back, and we will be selling barbequed pork chop sandwich meals from 

11 am – 2 pm. 

• Items and goodies for the Village Market must be delivered to the SV Center the morning of Friday, 

September 15th by 11:00 a.m. or earlier.  Homemade pies, cookies, candy and other goodies are needed for the 

Village Market.  This is not a complete list!  You may have a specialty that would be great for the Village 

Market!  Items need to be non-refrigerated!! 

• The Shuttle Service for Snyder Village residents from campus for round trip transportation to the Village 

Market is back, so you can enjoy your cinnamon rolls and a pork chop meal and not worry about parking. The 

shuttle will run every 30 minutes.  Watch for details in the September Snyder Village Scoop.  The shuttle 

requires a sign-up!  See Adrianna in the Retirement Community Activities Office to get signed up starting 

September 1st. 

• “Lucky Ducks” -  We are still in need of gift cards for “Lucky Ducks!!”  If you have been thinking about 

donating a gift card for “Lucky Ducks”, please get them turned in to the Development Office by Friday, 



September 8th.  We need gift cards valued from $10-$20.  For only $10, participants get to draw a Lucky Duck 

and receive a prize valued at $10 or more.   

 

Raffles 

• “What’s In The Box” – Back for the 8th year, Joan Gerjets is coordinating this raffle.  You could win a mystery 

prize worth more than $400 dollars.  Raffle Tickets cost $5 each or 3 for $10.  Tickets will be sold by Joan 

Gerjets.  Tickets are also available at the Retirement Community Office, the Retirement Community Activities 

Office, as well as online on the 2023 Benefit Online Auction website. Tickets will be available till the end of 

Online Bidding on September 23rd at 12 noon.  The winning ticket will be drawn in the early afternoon after 

the bidding ends.  You need not be present to win. 

• “Lucky Card” - If your card is the Grand Prize Winner, you get your choice of any auction item that hasn’t 

been sold through a “Buy It Now” bid. There are also cash prizes of $100, $75, $50, and $25, so you have 5 

chances to win!  “Lucky Cards are $10 each, with no purchase limit.  Tickets are also available at the 

Retirement Community Office, the Retirement Community Activities Office, from Joan Gerjets, as well as 

online on the 2023 Benefit Online Auction website.  The drawing for the “Lucky Card” will be on Thursday, 

September 21st at noon.  You need not be present to win. 

• “Metamora Kirby Foods Gift Card Raffle” - The Metamora Kirby Foods Raffle has 4 prizes: $1,000, $500, 

$250, and $100.  All proceeds benefit the Snyder Village Resident In Need Fund. Tickets are 1 for $20 or 3 for 

$50.  Tickets are sold on Saturdays at the Metamora Kirby Foods IGA from 10 am-2 pm through September 

16th.  Tickets are also available at the Retirement Community Office, the Retirement Community Activities 

Office, from Joan Gerjets, as well as online on the Benefit Online Auction website. 

• The auction site is: charityauction.bid/SVBenefitAuction or go to the Snyder Village web site and click on 

“Ways to Give” – “Events” – “Annual Benefit Auction”. 

 

Volunteers 

• The Benefit can only operate with many volunteers!  Ashley Thompson, our Volunteer Coordinator, has 

been working on lining up volunteers.  If you are interested in a volunteer job for the Benefit but haven’t 

talked with Ashley, please contact her at (309) 366-4135. 

Questions?  If you have questions or would like to make a donation, please call the Development Office at 

(309) 366-4116. 

 

MIKE BROWNFIELD 

 Jacob reported for Mike.  He stated that they are continuing cottage checks for pull cords and appliances. 

 



HOSPITALITY COMMITTEE 

 

Ed Kouri:  Dick & Marge Dodson at 1302 Kildeer received their Welcome Basket and tour. 

Lora Lee Hawk in Apt. 9 also received her Welcome Basket and tour. 

 

 

VISITORS’ COMMENTS 

Dorothy Fahlberg commented about the Juliets. 

Gordie Gunther commented about the nice celebration last night. 

Shirley Egli wanted to know who is supposed to set up tables and chairs for Monday night cards. 

Sharon Carr wanted to thank the officers for all their hard work. 

Ken Lewis applauded the officers for all their years of service as officers. 

 

 

 

 FINANCIAL REPORT  

The Financial Report shows a balance of $3,645.35. If you have any questions, please contact Joan Gerjets at 

309-367-2008. 

 

 

Before the meeting was closed Jerry Key gave the candidates for each office.  President Ken Lewis, Vice 

President Gary VanCleave, and Secretary Robyn Pannier.  A motion was made to accept the officers, and all 

were in agreement.  Joan handed the gavel to Ken Lewis, and he announced there will be a reception after the 

next meeting to thank the officers who have run for 6 years. 

 

With no further business to discuss, Joan Gerjets closed the Resident Council meeting. 

 

      Respectfully submitted: 

      Rosie Alig, Recording Secretary 

 

 

 


